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Committee
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On June 11th, 2024, the Mayor and City Council of the City of Amarillo voted

against an Ordinance Outlawing Abortion, Declaring Amarillo a Sanctuary City for

the Unborn, Making Various Provisions and Findings, Providing for Severability,

and Establishing an Effective Date which had been presented to the council as a

result of a successful Citizen Initiative Petition process. According to Section 23(h)

of the Amarillo City Charter, “If the Council refuses to pass… the proposed

Ordinance… such initiating committee… may require that such Ordinance… be

submitted to a vote of the electors for adoption.”

As a result of this vote by the Mayor and City Council refusing to pass such an

ordinance, the eleven members of the Citizen Initiative Petition Initiating

Committee held a meeting on Friday, June 28, 2024 at 5:30 PM in accordance with

Section 23(i) of the Amarillo City Charter.

Section 23(i) states, “such initiating… committee… upon a majority of vote of such

committee, shall certify their desire to have the same submitted for adoption…

within twenty (20) days after the Council shall have taken action on the same and

shall file such certificate and statement with the City Secretary.”

All members of the Initiating Committee, consisting of Jana May, Cindy Price,

Peggy Carter Thomas, Jacob A. Meyer, John Barrett, Steve Austin, Jennifer

Roberts, Martha Sell, Alex Deanda, Connie Morgan, and Carol Ann Stewart, voiced

their vote regarding the matter. The decision of the Initiating Committee was

unanimous, with all eleven members voting to “certify their desire to have” the

Ordinance Outlawing Abortion, Declaring Amarillo a Sanctuary City for the

Unborn, Making Various Provisions and Findings, Providing for Severability, and

Establishing an Effective Date be “submitted for adoption.”

With the filing of this Certificate and Statement to the City Secretary of the City of

Amarillo, along with the proposed Ordinance which was presented before the



Mayor and City Council, the Initiating Committee now awaits for Section 23(j) to

be followed.

Section 23(j) states, “After receipt of such certificate and the certified copy of the

proposed Ordinance… the City Secretary shall present such certificate and certified

copy of the proposed Ordinance… to the Council at its next regular meeting. Such

Ordinance… proposed for adoption… shall be submitted by the Council to a vote of

the registered voters within the city at the next election date allowable by state law

for a municipal election in accordance with applicable law.”

Thank you in advance for the acceptance of this Certificate and Statement of

the Amarilo Sanctuary City for the Unborn Citizen Initiative Petition

Committee which you have now received.

Sincerely,

Steve Austin

Representative and Spokesman

Amarillo Sanctuary City for the Unborn

Citizen Initiative Petition Initiating Committee






































